


DALNET Board of Directors 

Meeting Minutes 

Monday, 17 November 2003 

Detroit Public Library 

DALNET Board moves forward with budget preparations 

In fiscal year 2004-05, which begins on 1 October 2004, DALNET's budget will be significantly 

less than the FY 2002-03 budget. To accommodate this cut, the DALNET Board of Directors has 

reviewed various options, including: 

 Remaining at Wayne while continuing to run Dynix Horizon, DALNET’s current integrated

library system.

 Staying at Wayne State and purchasing a new ILS.

 Moving to a different host site.

Following the September meeting, when the Board reviewed six preliminary fiscal year 2004-05 

budget scenarios, Wayne State offered two new budget proposals. After reviewing Wayne’s new 

proposals, the Budget Task Force prepared recommendations for the Executive Committee. The 

Task Force also asked WSU for clarification on several aspects of these new proposals. 

At the Executive Committee’s 3 November meeting, Sandra Yee, WSU Dean of Libraries, pro-

vided the clarification requested by the Budget Task Force, along with several new proposals: 

1) WSU suggests using fiscal year 2004-05 as a one-year “transition period.” During this time-

frame, Wayne State will continue as the DALNET host site, and DALNET will implement

decisions made during a planning process in the 2003-04 fiscal year.

2) Wayne has offered to pay the salary and fringe benefits for Anaclare Evans, DALNET's

current System Librarian, during the 2004-05 fiscal year.

3) The WSU computing center runs DALNET’s servers under contract, at an annual cost of

$50,000. In FY 2004-05, Wayne State University Libraries will assure a cap of $25,000 on

the DALNET agreement with the WSU Computing Center.

4) WSU suggests a flat-rate overhead fee of $60,000 in FY 2004-05. This flat fee includes

DALNET's portion of the Treasurer’s salary.

After discussing these proposals, along with various budget and staffing options, the Board entered 

into Executive Session at 12:38 PM, upon a motion by XXXX, seconded by YYYY, to discuss 

personnel matters. Motion carried unanimously. The Board asked Michael Piper to join the 

Executive Session at 1:46 PM. XXXX moved and YYYY seconded that the Board return from 

Executive Session at 2:16 PM. Motion passed unanimously. 
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On a motion by Jennifer Moldwin Gustafson, seconded by Deborah Adams, the Board voted 

unanimously to accept WSU’s offer to continue as the DALNET host site during FY 2004-05. 

Wayne will pay the salary and fringe benefits for Anaclare Evans, DALNET's current System 

Librarian, during this 2004-05 period. WSU Libraries will also cap DALNET’s server adminis-

tration fee with the WSU Computing Center at $25,000 and charge DALNET an overhead rate of 

$60,000. DALNET's portion of the Treasurer’s salary will be included in the 04-05 overhead fee. 

 

In response to the budget scenarios staff prepared for the meeting, the Board asked the Executive 

Committee to examine Option B, Alternatives 4 and 5 for action at the January Board meeting.  

 

Board continues host site investigations 

 

Upon a motion by David Murphy, seconded by Margaret Auer, the Board voted unanimously to 

continue investigating host site options by convening a DALNET Host-Site Task Force. This 

group is to review host site options and prepare recommendations for an upcoming Board meeting. 

Task Force members are: Deborah Adams, Margaret Auer, Jerry Bosler, David Murphy, Mary 

Ann Sheble, Nancy Skowronski and Sandy Yee. Michael Piper will staff this group. 

 

DALNET Board approves bylaws for MiLE Governance Board  

 

Next the Board considered draft bylaws for the MiLE Governing Board. This group will supersede 

the MiLE Steering Committee. It will manage and control the Michigan Library Exchange, the 

customer-initiated interlibrary loan service sponsored by DALNET and two other consortia. 

 

During the September meeting, Board members requested clarification on issues related to the 

proposed MiLE bylaws. In a memo distributed before the meeting, staff provided clarification on 

these topics, as follows: 

 

1) If MiLE Governing Board members resign before their terms expire, should the Bylaws specify 

that their replacements will fill the remainder of each departing member's term?  

 

If someone resigns from the MiLE Board, that representative's sponsoring consortium will 

appoint someone to fill the remainder of the departing member's term. Section 2-e of the 

MiLE Bylaws has been revised the to reflect this. 

 

2) More clarification is needed concerning the duties of MiLE Board, especially negotiating 

contracts and authorization to pursue grants.  

 

This clause refers to the MiLE Board’s ability to negotiate contracts and service level 

agreements, primarily with existing partners: DALNET, SLC and TLN. Each MiLE Board 

member represents one of the three participating consortia. So the assumption is that before 

the MiLE Board acts on any initiatives, the DALNET, SLC and TLN boards of directors 

will have approved them. 
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3) The MiLE Governing Board's relationship with The Library Network, MiLE's fiscal agent also 

needs clarification. 

 

The Bylaws reflect a continuation of the existing arrangement, in which TLN operates at 

the MiLE fiscal agent. For the MiLE Board’s first meeting, on 3 December 2003, TLN is 

developing a service agreement that will delineate The Library Network's responsibilities 

and compensation.  

 

After reviewing the proposed MiLE bylaws, the Board unanimously approved the MiLE Gov-

erning Board Bylaws, on a motion by Karen Tubolino, with a second by Nancy Bulgarelli.  

 

DALNET Board re-elects current officers 

 

The Board elected the following officers for service through 30 September 2003:  

 

 Chair: Jerry Bosler, Macomb Community College 

 Vice-Chair: Nancy Skowronski, Detroit Public Library 

 Secretary: Steven Bowers, Rochester College 

 

Board approves September 2003 meeting minutes 

 

The Board approved the minutes for the 29 September 2003 Board meeting. These minutes are 

posted in the “Services to Members” section on the DALNET Web site. 

 

Next DALNET Board of Directors meeting: 26 January 2004 

 

The next DALNET Board of Directors meeting will be from 1:00 PM until 4:30 PM on Monday, 

26 January 2004, at a location to be determined. Details will follow. Other upcoming DALNET 

Board meetings are scheduled at 1:00 PM, at sites to be determined, on these dates: 22 March 

2004, 24 May 2004, and 26 July 2004. 
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DALNET Board members present 

 

Deborah Adams  Botsford Hospital 

Crystal Agnew  Marygrove College 

Margaret Auer   University of Detroit Mercy  

Jerry Bosler   Macomb Community College 

Steven Bowers  Rochester College 

Nancy Bulgarelli  William Beaumont Hospital Library 

Marilyn Dow   Detroit Medical Center 

Cathy Eames   Detroit Medical Center 

James Flaherty  Wayne County Community College 

Cathy Genematas  Benson Research Center, The Henry Ford, Dearborn 

Laura Mancini   Oakland County Law Library  

David Murphy   Walsh College 

Jennifer Moldwin Gustafson Detroit Institute of Arts 

Mary Ann Sheble  Oakland Community College 

Nancy Skowronski  Detroit Public Library 

Karen Tubolino   Department of Veterans Affairs Medical Center  

Sandra Yee   Wayne State University  

 

DALNET staff 

  

Duryea Callaway   Elaine Hendriks  Michael Piper    

Anaclare Evans   George Marck   Negib Sherif 

Robert Harris   Scott Muir   Jackie Wrosch 

            

Draft meeting minutes submitted 21 November 2003 by Elaine Hendriks and Michael Piper. 

Approved by DALNET Board: XXXX. 














































